MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 5TH JULY
2011 AT 7.30 P.M. AT NORTH WOOTTON VILLAGE HALL

Present:
Councillors Armiger, Cox, Crome, Kerkham, Malik, Milne, Nurse, Pulsford-Harris and Towler


In attendance: Mrs. E. Wymer (Clerk)

1. Apologies – Councillors Kilham, Marshall-Grint and Morrison. 

2. Declaration of Interest – None.

3. Minutes of last meeting - It was unanimously agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on 7th June 2011 be signed as a true record of the meeting.  

4. Matters arising – None.
5. Law and Order – 

Councillor Towler reported that there were 9 crimes in North Wootton during May which is low compared to some areas in Kings Lynn.

The meeting was closed for Open Forum

6. Open Forum

Column No. 144 in Hugh Close is a dayburner.  The Clerk will report toMHB Services.

A parishioner asked whether there had been any progress on allotments.  Councillor Towler reported that 12 responses had been received which would require an area of approx.1 acre in total.  Lord Howard did not feel he would be able to provide such land but Councillor Towler will pursue.

The meeting was re-opened.

7. Correspondence

Royal Mail




Re postal delivery – provide customers at least one







delivery each working day but cannot guarantee







time but would hope to complete by mid-afternoon.







Customers can sign up to Mail Collect whereby post







is collected from local delivery office between 8.30







and closing time.  Postbox will be repainted (already 







done).

Anglian Water




Wheatley Drive problem:  The sewer and pumping







station operate correctly during normal weather







conditions and problems only experienced when it is







raining caused by properties connecting drainpipes or







driveways into the sewer.  These connections do not need







to be in Wheatley Drive but could be anywhere in the







village this sewer serves.







The pumping station has been checked and tested and has







proved sufficient to deal with the designed flows.  No







refurbishment planned for the pumping station.

Zero Waste Management Team

Jenny Cross who gave a presentation at our last meeting is







willing to attend another meeting or with individuals to







discuss more ways to reduce waste.

NCC




Norfolk Minerals and Waste Local Development Frame-







Work consultation.  CD available for councillors.

NCC




Incinerator plans – available from the clerk.

Came & Company




Insurance policy.

Village Hall




Circulated to all councillors by Councillor Milne.

KLWIN




Need community help to raise funds for legal battle 







against incinerator by providing premises or recreation







area for public events.  Donations also acceptable.

Highways




Ranger visit to identify work needed in the village.







PC may give information as to suggestions of work. 

The Chairman had sent a letter to Caroline Spellman objecting to the proposed incinerator (cc Lord Howard, Mr. H. Bellingham MP and B.C. Mr. N. Daubney.)  A standard reply had been received from Caroline Spellman and a thank you from Mr. Daubney for the Parish Council’s objections.

Norfolk County Council have ‘drop in’ centres for viewing planning application.   NCC, Mr. D. Murphy had provided his report which included information re the incinerator.

The Clerk will contact Jenny Cross from Zero Waste Management Team to ask for information on reducing waste.
8. Finance
Bal. b/fwd.







50616.32

Add:

Wayleave







       16.97









50633.29

Less:
E-On




669.20

MHB Lighting




250.49

E. Wymer (salary)




346.34

HMRC (paye)




  69.27

E. Wymer (expenses)



  37.11

CPRE




  25.00






--------






           1397.41







--------
Village Hall
Fenland Electrical




390.00

E-on




685.32

BCKLWN (bin)




622.90

AWA




347.96







--------






           2046.18







--------

August to pay:

E. Wymer




346.34

HMRC (paye)




  69.27







--------







415.61







--------


  3859. 20
Bal. c/fwd.






           £46774.09
Made up as follows:

Halifax 



12000.00 (maturity date 16.9.11)

Lloyds TSB



34774.09





46774.09

Above expenditure approved for payment.
The Clerk reported that the Annual Return has been submitted to the external auditors.

A quotation from MHB Services had been received for replacement of lantern in Cranmer Avenue of  £200.00 + VAT and replacement of potentially dangerous column in Ryelands Road of £1352.00 + VAT.  Both quotations were considered and agreed that they should be accepted.

The Clerk will pursue the installation of a new column in Bede Close which would be funded by a grant.

9.Highways  - 
NCC Highway Rangers will visit the village during July to identify any work which needs to be carried out.  Councillor Nurse identified a high kerb which the Clerk will report to the Rangers for their consideration.

10.Wootton Park Recreational Association – 

Councillor Kerkham reported that the Picnic on the Park had been very successful with an estimated attendance in excess of 4,000 people.  The event had been organised by  parishioners from both North and South Wootton.

Councillor Armiger reported that £235 had been donated to local charities leaving £1,059 towards  celebrations for the Queens Diamond Jubilee on 2nd June 2012.

Resignations since the Picnic on the Park had been received from the secretary/treasurer, raffle organiser and stalls organiser.  One member would not be available in 2012 due to holiday.  However two Parish Councillors from North Wootton will continue for 2012.

Councillor Kerkham noted that next year planning would need to be more professional.  As Chairman of Picnic on the Park his duty will be to find committee members.  At present, officers already appointed are manager and secretary with the possibility of a raffle organiser.  20 stallholders have already applied and portaloos booked.

Councillor Kerkham will propose to Wootton Park Management Committee that money should be raised to fund skateboarding which could be unveiled on 2nd June.

It is known that a similar event is being organised on The Walks.

11.Street lighting –  See Open Forum.
12.Planning –  

11/00899/F
David Taylor Associates

Variation of planning permission 10/01780/F



Hawthorns, Gatehouse Lane
to take account of changes

Planning Committee recommended approval.  Agreed.

If any plans are received during the summer recess, the Clerk will pass to the Planning Committee for consideration.

Incinerator – The Parish Council as well as individuals are encouraged to respond to the planning application.  The Clerk will contact NALC to ask whether all parish councils in Norfolk can be contacted asking for them to object as the site could be changed to include their areas which could then be of concern to them.

The letter from KLWIN requesting sites to raise funds for legal action against the incinerator will be forwarded to the secretary of Wootton Park Management Committee.  The Parish Council could not make a donation but individuals may do so.

13.The Village – 

The Chairman reported that Lord Howard had been in contact to the effect that a bill is being mooted that amenity land such as Wootton Woods may be able to be purchased.  If this is the case he would consider closing the woods to the general public.  After discussion it was agreed that the Parish Council would not wish to class the woods as an amenity to avoid purchase.

14.Village Hall –

Councillor Milne had provided all Councillors with his report on the state of the finances re the village hall.  The village hall could not survive without support from the Parish Council of approx. £2,000 each year not including any improvements to the hall which would have to be funded through grants.

The Chairman of the Village Hall Committee was invited to speak.  He reported that a group has a block booking for 2 nights per week which may increase to 3.  He agreed that facilities in the hall on the whole are not adequate and the lack of sufficient parking a problem.  The Hall Committee could possibly continue to keep it going for 12 months but after that renovation work would be needed.

A proposal was made by Councillor Kerkham that the Parish Council should continue to support until the end of the year, seconded by Councillor Cox.

A vote was taken:  4 in favour; 3 against; 1 abstention (The Chairman did not vote).

Motion carried by 1 vote.

It was noted that at present the Parish Council’s commitment would be nil but if any emergencies arose the Parish Council would fund in addition to the current loan.  

Councillor Milne proposed that other measures are considered through consultation, seconded by Councillor Malik.  This could result in an increase on the precept.  All in favour.

The Clerk will contact the Scout Group to ask if the Parish Council could use the scout hut for the September meeting.           

There being no other business the meeting closed at  9.15 pm.

………………………………………. Chairman ………………………………….. Date

